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Good afternoon, it’s 1 o’clock. I’m Susan Dokolo.
The Headlines

· G-5 politicians hold fruitful talks with SPLM leadership
· Former Malian President appointed as AU special representative for South Sudan 

· IDP relocation to new civilian site in Bentiu kicks off 
The G5 group of former political detainees says they are ready to work with the government to bring an end to the crisis. 

The advance team met with President Salva Kiir in Juba till late on Tuesday and discussed the possibility of complimenting the IGAD peace mediation efforts with the Arusha intra-party peace agreement. 

John Luc Jok spoke on behalf of the former detainees, and said the meeting with the SPLM party leadership was fruitful. 

Jok: “We received real commitment from all the leadership. They told the president and chairman of the SPLM to take any decision that you see fit that will bring peace to the people of South Sudan. The complementarity of the two processes was emphasized and there was full agreement that both processes have one objective, which is achieving peace in South Sudan. Our president and Chairman of SPLM, he gave his commitment. All the leadership that were present gave their support to him and have authorized him to take any decision necessary that will achieve peace.”

A similar message of reuniting for peace was echoed by Acting SPLM Secretary General Ann Itto. She called on the SPLM-in- opposition to join hands in the name of peace. 

Itto: “The most important thing is we as SPLM re-unite to make sure that peace comes to this country, end the war and make sure that we work towards peace. However, among the advance team it is only from the former detainees, not the SPLM in Opposition. We hope this unity, this coming together would also encourage them to put the people of South Sudan first and join hands with SPLM in Juba and SPLM former detainees, so that together we become strong, put what has happened behind and work for peace in the interest of our people.”

The advance team of former detainees will travel back to Nairobi today.
The African Union has appointed the former President of Mali as the AU High Representative for South Sudan. 

Alpha Oumar Konaré’s appointment was announced by AU Commission Chairperson Dr. Nkosazana Dlamini-Zuma as part of efforts to enhance mediation between the warring parties in South Sudan.  

Konaré will maintain close contact with both parties and interact with IGAD leaders, the AU, stakeholders and International actors, in support of African-led efforts to ending the crisis.  
Meanwhile, lead negotiators of the government and opposition delegations will meet in Addis Ababa, Ethiopia, on the 8th of June to prepare for the resumption of IGAD -mediated peace talks. 

The President’s spokesperson, Ateny Wek Ateny, says a recent visit by the foreign affairs ministers of Kenya and Ethiopia laid the groundwork for resumption of the talks.  

Ateny: “The coming of the two foreigner ministers of Kenya and Ethiopia -- the president agreed with them that the government chief negotiator plus two and chief negotiator from Opposition will meet on the 8th June. When they meet, whatever they agree upon will pave the way for convening a summit of the heads of State and government of IGAD and discuss how to bring the crisis to an end.”
The government says UN Humanitarian Coordinator Toby Lanzer was asked to leave the country after a series of negative statements he made about South Sudan.  

The government says Lanzer’s comments, cautioning the collapse of the government, were not in the country’s interest.  
Presidential Press Secretary Ateny Wek Ateny says the decision to expel Lanzer was made by cabinet at a recent Council of Ministers meeting held in Juba.  
However he says the President has the power to reverse the decision.  

Ateny: “This was a Council of Ministers decision and the President has the prerogative to overturn it. He has not overturned it, but it is not impossible.  This actually came as a result of the resolution of the Council of Ministers, which sought to expel Toby Lanzer against the background of the statement he made that was not responsible, completely against the government and the mandate of the UN in South Sudan. It is to support the government. It is not to cause havoc and Toby Lanzer’s statement was not giving any hope to the people of South Sudan, given that he was predicting the total collapse. And we have not seen any collapsing country … because if a country collapses it will be the rule of guns that will prevail so this was the Council of Ministers decision.”
Earlier, United Nations Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon asked the government to reverse its decision.  UNMISS Spokesperson Ariane Quentier read out the Secretary General’s message.
Ariane: “The Secretary-General calls on the Government of South Sudan to reverse its decision immediately. He further urges the Government to cooperate fully with all United Nations entities present in South Sudan. Mr. Lanzer was coming to the end of his term, and in order to ensure continuity for this critical function, the Secretary-General has already appointed his successor, whose nomination was announced on 29 May.”
The relocation of more than 60,000 people living within the UN Protection of Civilians site in Bentui has begun. 

The IDPs will be moved to a new area located on higher ground to safeguard them from flooding during the rainy season.

UNMISS Spokesperson Arianne Quentier says the relocation has begun on a  small scale but will be expanded by the end of this week. 

She says the new site will provide better sanitation facilities for the IDPs. 

Quentier:  “Clearly it will improve their lives because when the rainy season is going to really kick in they are not going to be flooded the way they were flooded last year. There is no flooding, there is no stagnant water and this is not only a matter of not having your feet in the mud, which is bad enough, but it is also stagnant water, which mean killer diseases such as malaria, such as cholera and so moving those civilians to higher ground will clearly and drastically improve their health conditions.”
Parliament has passed the Financial Bill 2014/2015 with amendments.  

The 88-page document is a legal framework designed to give guidance on tax collections, and also serves as a point of reference for the Ministry of Finance to prepare the National Budget. 

Some Parliamentarians were concerned the Bill appeared to be a duplicate of the financial bill from Sudan and urged the committee on economy to delete reference to Sudan’s currency and the name of the Sudanese Finance minister from the copy presented.  

Committee Chairperson Goc Makuc Mayol remarked that this is the first time South Sudan is legislating its own financial bill since Independence and will work towards making improvements.  

Mayol: “This is the first time in the history of South Sudan for such a bill to be presented. This bill is so important and even 90% of the rates in the bill emanated from Sudan. So we are trying to make improvements. Once this bill is approved by parliament it will give a clue to the Ministry of Finance. Once the next Budget comes they will make a good bill, I believe.”

The bill was presented for its first reading last month and was sent back to the committee over concerns that proposed tax increases would affect the population.  
You are listening to Radio Miraya News
Eleven people have been killed and 20 others wounded in inter-communal clashes in Rumbek East County, Lakes state.  

The fighting between youth of the Gony and Thuyic sections occurred in Maleng-Agok Payam.  

State Security Advisor Marial Amoum Malek says youth from the Gony community appeared to be avenging the death of a young man who was killed in an earlier attack by the Thuyic section.  

Amoum Malek says the ready availability of firearms is making it increasingly difficult to deal with the cycle of inter-clan violence in Rumbek East.  

Malek: “The government has one major challenge in controlling that situation. Almost everybody in these two communities is armed, so you control this part. Those who intend to go for revenge attacks, they avoid areas of deploying police and army. They go to the bush somewhere far from where we deployed our forces and they begin killing whoever they come across. This is a major challenge. So it has been very difficult for they security apparatus to address this situation. We have tried all the levels that we have but still this situation will never give us a chance to rest.” 

In a related development, armed youth in Rumbek Center have attempted to steal goats from the SPLA and Police forces.  

The youth are said to have raided Aber village along the Rumbek- Cuei-bet road, but were repulsed and all the animals were recovered.   

One SPLA soldier was killed and another wounded in the confrontation.
Two people have been killed and more than 60 head of cattle raided from Mapel payam in Jur river county of Western Bahr el Ghazal State.  

Abraham Dimo, the Member of Parliament representing Mapel constituency in the state assembly, says the attackers disappeared with the animals in the direction of Cueibet County in Lakes state.  

Dimo: “At around eight o clock in the morning, unknown gunmen came to Mapel in a place called Magela and looted around 50 cattle, again combining it with the cattle around the house of someone called Lual Dimo, around 15 cattle. So a total of around 65 cattle were looted. The first guy whose cattle were looted got shot. Dumo was also shot dead and one guy was wounded in the leg yesterday.”

Still in Mapel, a man and his wife were shot and injured when armed men forced their way into their home.  

The couple is receiving treatment at Wau military hospital as investigations into the incident are underway.
In regional news
Al-Shabab militants have entered a remote village in north-eastern Kenya.  

Hundreds of people have now fled Warankara and schools have been shut. 
Residents of the area say the gunmen have addressed gatherings in the village, but reportedly have not harmed anyone.  

The al-Qaeda-linked group headquartered in neighbouring Somalia appears to be implementing its threat to "take the war" to Kenya.
And, Reports indicate that Fifa President Sepp Blatter is under investigation for corruption.  

The news comes just hours after Blatter announced his resignation –four days after being re-elected.  

The reports say the investigation is to be launched by US prosecutors, who are already investigating seven Fifa officials arrested in Switzerland, part of a group of 14 people indicted.

Announcing his exit on Tuesday, 79-year-old Blatter, who has been FIFA President for 17 years, said an extraordinary Fifa congress would be held between December 2015 and March 2016 to elect his successor.
To end the news, here are the headlines once again
· G-5 politicians hold fruitful talks with SPLM leadership
· Former Malian President appointed as AU special representative for South Sudan

· IDP relocation to new civilian site in Bentiu kicks off 

And that’s Radio Miraya News.
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